Monroe County Economic Development, Commerce & Tourism Committee
Regular Monthly Meeting, August 20, 2015
Gordy’s Supermarket, Tomah, WI


The meeting was called to order in accordance with the open meeting law requirements.

Committee members present: Sharon Folcey, Dean Peterson, Jim Schroeder.  
Citizen members: Carol Ostrem, Mary Jo Hill.  
Advisory members: Linda Fournier, Bernie Arena, Tina Thompson, Tim Hyma.  
Economic Development Coordinator: Steve Peterson.

Chair Folcey called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.

Motion by D. Peterson to approve the July 2015 minutes. Second by Schroeder. 
Motion carried.

The committee reviewed the current financial report and the new proposed 2016 budget.

S. Peterson handed out the new Wisconsin Economic Development Guide which featured an ad for Monroe County’s economic development efforts.

Paul Whaley, the manager at Gordy’s stopped by to introduce himself. He hails from Minneapolis. 

S. Peterson said he is waiting on more direction from the WEDC before he meets with more communities regarding the Connect Community project.  They are waiting on some verbiage and billing concerns. Cashton has received a USDA grant and has been averaging 20 -30 people at their meetings.
The website had 819 visitors last month. The site is doing well. The calendar is very popular. 
No action was needed. The committee plans to do another visitor guide.

Folcey said the referendum to reduce the size of the county board from 24 to 16 members will be on the April 2016 ballot. Many committees will be combined but this committee will stand alone. Papers must be taken out by December 1, 2015 to run for office on the board. Three supervisors will be on this committee. There will be 11 committees total. The re-districting map is on the county website.

S. Peterson announced there will be a “Revitalize Storefronts” seminar in Cashton on October 22, 2015, presented by 7 Rivers Alliance. It will be at the community hall and the cost is $20. Motion by D. Peterson to be a sponsor of this seminar in the amount of $500. Second by Schroeder. 
Motion carried.



S. Peterson gave his report.
· Farm Tech Days in Sun Prairie. He will be going on 8/27/15. 
· Robotic tractors: Minnesota company can put robot in old tractors. Possible relocation.
· Overhead maps have been added to the website.
· Looking for inventory. Needs properties for companies to relocate or start-up.
· Greg Evans purchased Monroe County Publishers
· Brenengen’s renovation is going well.
· Gordy’s will eventually put in fuel pumps.
· The City of Tomah has purchased Southside Lumber. It will become a green area, parking and an entrance to the aquatic center.
· Cashton High School expansion is ahead of schedule.
· Kendall is renovating its treatment plant.
· Kendall School is still a hot topic.

Tina Thompson stated Tomah was picked as a Connect Community. They had their kickoff with a walk around town and are having some difficult but good conversations. The beer and sausage fest will take place at Rec Park on September 12th.  Cranfest is around the corner.

Tim Hyma said he handed out 1600 Driftless Destinations brochures at Sturgis. He was selective in giving them to people from neighboring states.  He is working with the “Will to Ben” bicycle tour.  The state, the City of Sparta and the DNR are working together to develop a park and ride area on the 3 acres across from the Family Restaurant in Sparta. Reinhard Mueller has expressed interest in helping develop the area. 

Linda Fournier stated the SBAF event will be held at McCoy’s on August 26th. She reminded attendees to bring their flyer from the chamber newsletters.  September 11th is Patriot Day, retiree appreciation day and the grand re-opening of the history center. There are 13,000 plus troops training at Fort McCoy right now. Tonya Townsell from Monterey, CA has been hired as the new public affairs person to replace Linda who is retiring October 2nd. The housing project (56 homes) has met with delays, and probably won’t be done till spring.

B. Arena reported that Hidden Valleys will be placing a full page ad in the Milwaukee Journal-Sentinel. It will feature events, a photo and the website from each county. It is time to turn in events for the 2016 magazine to the Hidden Valleys office. She encouraged each committee member to read the current text and let her know what changes should be made.

S. Peterson reported that the WATA Summit will be held in mid-February. The education days will be a field day event. WATA is working on the event barn bill. There are currently 120 barns registered with about 60 or more kind of stealth. They will be meeting with a group from Montenegro (in southeast Europe) on 8/27/15 to talk about the limited liability law and any other concerns.  The Farm Bureau has an Ag in the Classroom program. Itineraries Midwest is doing a Wisconsin book.

S. Peterson requested the committee pay for a Wisconsin ED Fall Conference registration. Motion by D. Peterson to pay $175 for the conference. Second by Schroeder. 
Motion carried.  

The Wisconsin Counties Association meeting will be September 21st in LaCrosse, WI. Fournier will provide hand grenade stress relievers.

S. Folcey noted that the Wisconsin Workforce Development has funding for displaced workers. She is wondering how to get some funds for Monroe County displaced workers.  Motion by D. Peterson to adjourn. Second by Schroeder. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion carried.

The next meeting will be September 10th. S. Peterson will try and arrange to have it at Silent Sports in Sparta, WI.   

Respectfully submitted,
Bernie Arena
Recorder



